FINAL APPROVED EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING June 13, 2018

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, June 13, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. In attendance were: Chairman Erich Meyer, Andy Tyler, Patti Brown, and Walter Wujcik.

Call to Order

Erich called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Erich led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember those who serve in our military and our first responders.

Minutes

The minutes of the May 9, 2018 meeting were approved as corrected.

Chairman's Report

- <u>1. Ewaste Event</u> On Saturday June 9, eForce held an electronic recycling event at the Township Park. The results were 30,422 lbs of ewaste was collected including 9,023 lbs of TVs. This was more than 2016 and 2017. Cost to the township was \$2,500.
- 2. Marydell Permit Update The Draw Down permit (Fish & Boat) has been obtained by the Township and expires 10/31/2018. There are 3 more permits to obtain; PNDI clearance, LOA from PADEP and NPDES Permit. A potential impact is the Red Belly Turtle. Pennoni has contacted two PA Fish and Boat Commission Qualified biologists to do an inspection. Pennoni also advises that Public Works not move forward with any draw down until we move the permitting along further.

Old Business

1. Bat Houses – Placement of bat houses was reviewed. Erich will notify Mark Miller of two locations that were selected.

New Business

- 1. Items a and b on the agenda were tabled until next month.
- 2. Erich will email Ginnie Newlin about the status of cage removals, which is completed.

Board Member Concerns

1. Patti mentioned that someone complained that the township is not really recycling. She responded with correct information. Patti will write an article for the next newsletter.

Liasion Reports

- 1. <u>Municipal Authority</u> Walter reported that the Ridley Creek Plant was in compliance for May 2018.
- 2. <u>Board of Supervisors</u> Erich reported that the BOS meetings are being live streamed on YouTube. Since East Goshen is no longer a "dry" township, the Farmers Market will try to add wineries and distilleries probably by August.

CB 6-13-18 final 1

Adjournment

There being no further business, Walter moved to adjourn the meeting. Andy seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. The next meeting will be July 11, 2018 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Walter Wujcik for Ruth Kiefer Recording Secretary

CB 6-13-18 final 2